To

Shri. S.P.Pachauri

Dir (HR), MTNL

New Delhi

Subject: Deduction of HRA of 2009 batch JTO/JAO/MT who have joined Delhi unit.
Respected sir,

In compliance of MTNL CO letter no MTNL/CO/GM –HR/2009 dated 15-03-2010, Delhi unit has deducted the HRA of these officers who even have no departmental quarters from their salary of month Jan 2011. In this regard, I have to say that the decision of CO that the Type III quarters may be allotted to these officers upon being placed in regular scale. In case of their refusal to accept the company accommodation as provided, they shall not be paid HRA without specific approval from corporate office, now is required to be reviewed in the light of various factors as change in eligibility criteria of departmental accommodation and rising market inflation which will put extra financial burden on these officers after deduction of HRA by forcibly compelling them to opt for departmental accommodation. 
We appreciate the concern of management to save substantial amount on account of House Rent Allowance, but the way it is being tried is unpleasant which demoralizes the officers. For attracting more and more officers towards departmental accommodation, eligibility criteria are to be made more liberal and flexible

Therefore, we request your good self to withdraw this order of mandatory company accommodation for 2009 batch officers and change the eligibility criteria as grade instead of designation so that more and more officers can willingly opt for company accommodation.
With warm regards

Yours sincerely

(V.K.Tomar)

Copy to: 1. GM (HR), CO for n/a pl.
                2. DGM (Pers) CO for n/a pl
